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City of Hernando, Mississippi
Office of Planning

PLANNING COMMISSION

January 12, 2021 MINUTES

The Planning Commission met in a regular session on January 12, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall Board Room, 475 W Commerce Street. The following Commissioners were present: Commissioner Ashworth, Commissioner Jernigan,  Commissioner Cotten, Commissioner Carter, Commissioner Hawkins, Commissioner Skeen, and Commissioner Wicker.  The following staff members were also present Kristen Duggan 

Commissioner Carter called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. and Commissioner Hawkins gave the invocation followed by roll being called.  Commissioner Carter asked if everyone had reviewed the  December minutes. Commissioner Wicker made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Skeen seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

[bookmark: _Hlk34921984][bookmark: _Hlk520712354]Chairman Carter announced the following item: 

Item 1:	PL-1485 – Request for a Variance in the Required Number of Parking Places – 1582 Green T Road East – Doug Thornton with AERC

Ms. Kristen Duggan presented the application to the commissioner. She then introduced Mr. Doug Thornton as being present to represent the application. 

Mr. Thornton stated that his client has increased the number of spaces to 225 and is confident that the proposed 225 will be enough for this project. 

Commissioner Skeen asked if that is approximately 1 space per 300 square feet.  Commissioner Carter stated that he calculated it and this would be 1 per 275 square feet. He then added that he looked at other similar businesses and the Ag Center in Southaven is 80,000 square feet and has 348 spaces. 

Mr. Thornton state that he has researched other areas and what their requirements for this type of business are and the average is around 1 space per 300 square feet. 

Commissioner Carter asked if there was anyone present to speak for or against the application. There was no one. 

Commissioner Wicker made a motion to approve a variance in the required number of parking spaces for the property at 1582 Green T Road from the 620 required space to the 225 proposed spaces for the current phase. Commissioner Skeen seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

[bookmark: _Hlk50020455]Chairman Carter announced the following item: 

Item 2:	PL-1492 – Request to Rezone 3.78 Acres of Land from A-R Agricultural Residential to R-40 Single Family Residential Low Density – Parcel No. 208726010 0002300 on the West Side of Gwynn Road and North of Nesbit Road – Ben Smith, IPD LLC

Ms. Kristen Duggan presented the application to the commission.  She then introduced Mr. Ben Smith as being present to represent the application. 

Mr. Smith stated that this property was designated A-R, Agricultural Residential, with a 1.5-acre lot minimum around 1995. He feels that a mistake was made at that time since most of the lots in the area do not meet the 1.5 acre minimum.  Most of the lots are non-conforming and with non-conforming lots there are consequences.  If a house burns and the rebuild is over 50% of the value of the house, then it cannot be built back. 

He went on to say that he is not asking for something that is different in the area. This will align with what is already out there since most of the lots are around the R-40 size anyway.

Commissioner Cotton disagreed with Mr. Smiths statement about a home not being able to be rebuilt. 

Commissioner Jernigan stated that she feels this will enhance the area and bring growth. 

Mr. Smith added that this is a desirable are that has all of the utilities available.  There is city sewer and Nesbit water service available. He then said that the requirement of 1.5 acres minimum has historically been because septic systems are necessary because there is no city sewer available.  

Commissioner Carter asked if there is anyone present to speak for or against the application.  

Mr. William Hardin came forward . He stated that he is against the rezoning of this property.  He feels that it is already too crowded in the area. Traffic has already increased substantially and he does not want anything that will cause an increase.

Mr. Robert Taylor stated that he has lived over half a century in this area and has already seen growth in the area with Scotty’s Smokehouse and The Gin being redeveloped. He feels that the addition of new homes will take away from the feel of the community.  

Commissioner Jernigan stated that growth was inevitable, and the rezoning is not personal.  Hernando and Nesbit will continue to growth and we can’t stop that growth.  All we can do is make the growth desirable and an asset to the community. 

Mr. Smith came forward and stated the price of the lots will be around $65,000-$70,000 and the homes will be around 3,000 square feet. Home values are $120 square feet and will raise the property values in the area. 

Commissioner Carter reminded the board and applicant that tonight is strictly regarding the land use and not the homes or lots. 

Commissioner Cotton made a motion to recommend denial to the Board of Alderman for the rezoning from A-R Agricultural Residential to R-40 Single Family Residential Low Density because there is no change to the general vicinity. 

There was no second for this motion. The motion fails.

Commissioner Jernigan made a Motion to recommend approval to the Board of Alderman the rezoning of Parcel No. 208726010 0002300, which is located north of Nesbit Road and west of Gwynn Road at 1561 Gwynn Road at 1561 Gwynn Road, from A-R Agricultural Residential to R-40, Single Family Residential Low Density. Commissioner Wicker seconded the motion. The motion passed with the following vote: Commissioner Jernigan “Yay,” Commissioner Cotton “Nay,” Commissioner Wicker “Yay,” Commissioner Hawkins “Yay,” Commissioner Ashworth “Yay,” and Commissioner Skeen “Yay.”

Chairman Carter announced the following item: 

Item 3:	PL-1493– Request Final Plat Approval for 1st Revision Gateway Subdivision a 2-Lot Subdivision located on the southeast corner of McIngvale Road and Thousand Oaks – Ben Smith IPD, LLC

[bookmark: _Hlk55461659]Ms. Duggan announced that the application has requested to table the application until February.

Commissioner Wicker made a motion to table the application until February 9, 2021. Commissioner Hawkins seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business to come before the Commission, A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. the motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 6:58
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